
 
    LCS News Update | May 11 – 15, 2020 

 

HEALTH CARE AND KINESIOLOGY AT LOCKERBY COMPOSITE 
 

 
 
The current physical distancing guidelines haven’t stopped our Vikings from learning more 
about the various careers in health care during this pandemic.  Over the past few weeks, our 
students have been provided with an opportunity to hear from some of our local health care 
providers.  Our Vikings have participated in live Google Meet sessions with Dr. Sogini 
(Ophthalmologist), Nicole Cameron (Nurse, Acupuncturist, and Two Souls Yoga Instructor),  
Lorrie Matarazzo (Audiologist), Katherine McMahon (Life Coach and Co-owner of Brady 
Physiotherapy, and Raven Brooks (Occupational Therapy student and fellow LCS Alumna).  A 
sincere thank you to all of our health care community members from all of our LCS students! 
 
Keep reading this week’s Newsletter for further information regarding updates about Rainbow 
District School Board and Lockerby Composite’s Distance Learning Plan (starting on Page 11). 
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 WHAT’S HAPPENING IN OUR ONLINE CLASSES? 

 

Vie Active 
To guide the Grade 10 Vie Active class as they set SMART goals, Dario Beljo and Natalie Tissot 
dropped by the class’ Google Meet this week to share some insights. Dario, a former Viking 
and elite hockey player in London, ON, spoke about the importance of setting goals (including 
changing a workout routine in order to see better results). He also talked about how he 
nourishes his body by eating sensibly and hydrating.  Natalie (a Registered Nurse and Yoga 
Instructor) spoke about the importance of sleep and the relationship it has with muscle 
growth, neural brain pathways, memory build, fat metabolism, and healing.  Our current 
Vikings now better understand the importance of keeping a regular sleep routine to optimize 
growth (including a relaxing night time routine sans screen time).  
 

  
 
 

Health and Wellness SHSM 
This week, students in the Health and Wellness SHSM and from our Healthcare classes 
participated in a Communication Skills certification session.  Vikings learned about the 
different ways we communicate and what makes a good communicator.  Additionally, they 
learned about the importance of using these skills in the workplace.  Thank you to Dayle and 
the team at NORCAT for offering this certification to our students! 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING IN OUR ONLINE CLASSES? 
 

Français 
Les classes de Mme Stanyon voyagent autour du monde!  Despite travel restrictions, students 
from the Grade 9 French class experienced French culture from around the globe this week. 
See below as Annika, Grace, Amelia, and David share their experiences via their Instagram 
pages while visiting a variety of French cities and expressing themselves in the past.  Most 
students admit that the food, the architecture, the climate, and the attractions are reasons 
they would want to visit these extraordinary destinations in the future.  
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WHAT’S HAPPENING IN OUR ONLINE CLASSES? 
 

Geography 
This week, students in Grade 9 Geography created Public Service Announcements to remind 
people just how important it is to complete the Census.  Of course, the challenge was to 
ensure their PSA rhymed!  
 

 
 
Technological Studies 
In Grade 10 technology class, students used their photography skills in combination with their 
recently acquired photo-editing skills to create magazine covers. All of the photos are 
original and each student created a custom layout.  From beautiful landscape photos to 
clever titles like ‘Food Digest,’ the results were very impressive! 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING IN OUR ONLINE CLASSES? 
 

Visual Arts 
Unusual times call for unusual measures.  Last week, Lockerby artists were challenged to 
make art on an unusual surface or use non-traditional materials to produce an artwork.  With 
students at home, art supplies are varied, and sometimes scarce.  A challenge for some, but 
not for Lockerby’s Vikings!  Check out some more of these creative works.  There are  
drawings on everything from books to a Shopper’s Drug Mart flyer.  A painting on a lime and 
the back of a mirror!  Anything goes.  We are so  proud of you Vikings for your commitment 
and your creativity!  Keep up the great work. 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 

The Viking Community would like to once 
again wish all of our AP students good luck 
on their upcoming final examinations!  AP 
Biology, AP English and Language 
Composition, AP Environmental Science, 
and AP French Language students will be 
showcasing their knowledge this week to 
the College Board, while our AP Capstone 
students - in Seminar and Research courses 
– will be submitting their course portfolios! 

AP EXAMINATIONS: GOOD LUCK! 
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Message from the Lockerby Athletics Association (LAA) 
 
Hey Vikings!  We’re kicking off our second week of our ‘Season Recaps’ and MVPs.  We’re 
excited to announce-FORE…our Golf Team! Lockerby’s Golf Team participated in the City 
Championships on Thursday, September 19th, 2019 at the Lively Golf and Country Club.  Our 
Grade 9 girls got off to a great start and hats off to Gillian O. who stayed strong until the 
end.  Owen A. led our boys to an overall 6th place finish to wrap-up the championships as 
well.  What a great season! 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THIS WEEK IN VIKINGS ATHLETICS . . . 
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Voyageurs Baseball 2020 
 
From Viking to Voyageur!  
Congratulations to Matt O. who signed 
with the Laurentian University 
Baseball Team for September 2020.  
Matt’s coach describes him as an 
impact player who has worked 
extremely hard.  Matt plans to 
combine his baseball training with the 
administration of sport at the post-
secondary level.  Way to go, Matt! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THIS WEEK IN VIKINGS ATHLETICS . . . 
 
 

 

Lockerby Composite’s May 100km Challenge 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

With 16 days left in our May 100km Run or Walk 
Challenge, let’s cheer on our members! 
 

Lisa L. 
Abby L. 
Travis A. 
Salah A. 

Ms. Baggs 
Ms. Augenstein 

Brady D. 
Charlie H. 

Ella C. 
Logan D. 
Jaime L. 

Ms. Caddel 
James B. 
Theo P. 

 
If there are other LCS community members 
participating in the challenge please friend Ms. 
Stanyon on the Nike app! 
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This past Friday, Lockerby Composite’s Environmental Council brought awareness to 
Endangered Species Day.  Our Viking community was asked to submit a piece of artwork of an 
endangered speices, make a ‘plastic pledge,’ and listen to an original Environmental Council 
composition entitled, ‘Ode to Endangered Species.’  Thank you to all that participated in the 
day’s events.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ENDANGERED SPECIES DAY 2020 
 
 

Unfortunately, since the 2nd Annual Lockerby 
Birding Expedition has been postponed, our 
Environmental Council has initiated a school-
wide birding challenge!  Between now and 
Friday, June 5th, 2020, whenever a member of 
our Viking community sees a bird, they are 
asked to take a picture and add it to our 
school’s ‘Bird Sightings List’ (with location 
and best attempt at identification).  Lets try 
and identify/observe all 275 species of birds in 
the Sudbury area (there may be a prize for the 
person who identifies/observes the most 
birds)!  Not sure how to bird?  Ms. Donato has 
you covered!  Watch her ‘Birding 101’ Video 
HERE.  Stay tuned for more information early 
next week!  
  
 

 
 
 

BIRDING CHALLENGE! 
 
 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/13kZaTn_Fgazubyp_unLXpt-Q0wIobknJZ2D7aPaR2eU/edit
https://lockerby.rainbowschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/10/2020/05/LCS_Birding_Tips_Small.mp4
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 STUDENT COUNCIL APPLICATIONS (2020 – 2021) 

 
 
Lockerby Student Council is a student-run committee that represents the student body and 
organizes events for our Viking community.  Student Council members set an example for the 
entire school by being positive role models and by demonstrating positive and inclusive 
leadership in our school community.  Our Student Council plans a huge variety of events 
within our school throughout the year (including: dances, spirit weeks, holiday-themed 
events, Grade Nine Day, Gotcha!, etc.) and we are always looking for new ideas to help 
improve the Viking experience. Our Student Council has weekly meetings at 7:30am on 
Tuesday mornings as well as other ‘outside of school hours,’ commitments. 
 
The Google Link to the application process has been shared in Lockerby Composite’s virtual 
Google Homerooms.  Applications are due Friday, May 29th, 2020.  If you’re thinking of 
applying to be a part of Student Council next year, and/or have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to email any of the Teacher Representatives (Ms. Beaudry, Ms. Baggs, or Mr. Ferri) or 
contact any of our current Students' Council members!   
 
We hope you’ll considering applying – it’s a lot of fun! 
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 STUDENT SERVICES 

 

Timetabling 
 
Current Grade 9 – 11 Students 
The second phase of timetabling started this week.  Students with conflicts will be contacted 
by Guidance to review their courses over the next few weeks.  Students are asked to please 
remember to check their RSCloud accounts for messages.  Given the current circumstances 
we are asking that students who might want timetable changes to wait until this process is 
completed before contacting the Guidance Team.  Our Guidance Department will be notifying 
students when they will begin the final phase of timetabling for next year.  At that point 
students will be able to address all other timetable inquiries.  Ms. Baggs and Mrs. Beaudry 
would like to thank all of the Viking community for their continued support!  
 
Scholarships 
 
Ontario Public School Boards’ Association – Friday, May 29th, 2020 
On behalf of the Ontario Public School Boards’ Association (OPSBA) Northern Regional Chair 
Mark Mannisto, OPSBA is pleased to announce the creation of a new scholarship for graduating 
secondary students, The Public Property Assessment Network Scholarship. This scholarship 
will be awarded in the amount of $1,000 to one recipient in the OPSBA Northern Region. 
 
The Ontario Justice Education Network (OJEN) Bursary – Monday, May 25th, 2020 
The OJEN bursaries have been created to assist students who demonstrate academic 
excellence and commitment to their studies and who are in financial need.  Bursaries are 
available to Grade 12 students in Ontario, pursuing post-secondary studies related to the 
many careers in the justice system at an Ontario University or College.  
 
For additional scholarship details please see Lockerby’s Scholarship Webpage: 
 

https://lockerby.rainbowschools.ca/student-services/financial-aid/current-scholarships/ 
 
Enrichment 
 
Laurentian University - Passport to Post Secondary 
The proposed event will be a presentation aimed at parents of Grade 11 students, to assist 
them in the trainsition process of their student/young adult to Grade 12.  This will cover an 
overview of ensuring couse selection does not limit students’ golas, questions to ask through 
the upcoming post-secondary process, and an overview of the year ahead: May to June of 
Grade 11 all the way to the September of their first year in University in 2021. 
 
Laurentian University will be offering the presentation digitally over the easily accessible 
platform, Zoom.  The presentation will be about 45 minutes followed by questions.  The 
presentation dates are as follows: Thursday, May 21st, 2020 at 1:00pm and at 5:00pm. 
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 LCS DISTANCE LEARNING MESSAGES/UPDATES (AS OF MAY 14TH, 2020) 

 

• Grade 11 and 12 students should have received a copy of their 
‘Mark Summary Report’ (for all of their classes) dated May 8th, 
2020 in the mail this past week. 

• Grade 9 and 10 students will be receiving a copy of their ‘Mark 
Summary Report’ (for all of their classes) in the mail over the 
course of next week. 

• AP students will be continuing their online examinations the 
week of May 18th, 2020.  Good luck! 

• Director Blaseg has announced that all graduation ceremonies 
will be held at a later date when it is safe to do so.  All Rainbow 
Schools will be sharing information as plans continue to evolve. 

• If students, parents/guardians have questions about mental 
health and well-being, please contact a member of the Rainbow 
District School mental health team by calling 705-665-3339 or 
705-669-7732 between 10:00am and 3:00pm, Monday to Friday.  

• A reminder that morning announcements will be posted in 
homeroom Google Classrooms each school day.  These 
announcements contain important day-to-day information for 
students.  Our morning announcements are also posted on our 
website under ‘Frequent Links.’ 

• We continue to take daily attendance.  A reminder to all 
students to please sign-in to all of their classes each day.   

 
 

Rainbow District School Board invites everyone to visit their 
website for additional Distance Learning information: 

https://www.rainbowschools.ca/parents/coronavirus/ 
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 A MESSAGE FROM DIRECTOR BLASEG 
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Science and Technology Education Program 

 

WHAT PARENTS NEED TO KNOW FOR OUR ‘ONLINE’ CLASSES NEXT WEEK . . . 
 
 
 
 

Monday, May 18th        
 

 

• VICTORIA DAY 
• AP Biology Examination at 2:00pm 
• AP Environmental Examination at 4:00pm 

 
Tuesday, May 19th      
 

 

 

Wednesday, May 20th                  
 
 

• AP English Language Examination at 2:00pm 
 

Thursday, May 21st      
 
 

• AP French Language Examination at 12:00pm 
 

Friday, May 22nd         
 

• AP Seminar and Research Portfolio 
Submissions 

 
 

Our Newsletter is back each week from now 
until the end of the year.  We continue to do our 
best to get information to our Viking Community.  
Our Newsletter will be our main means of 
communication for all of our families, as we 
continue distance learning.  Thank you for your 
continued patience! 

 
 


